AEP AEP Ohio
OHIO 8500 Smiths Mill Road

New Albany, OH 43054
An AEP Cornpany

November 22, 2023

Liberty Township Trustee
Mike Moffett

21655 Main Street
Raymond, OH 43067

RE: Construction Notice
Marysville-Cadence Solar 345 kV Transmission Line Project
Case No. 23-0099-EL-BNR

Dear Mr. Moffett;

You are receiving this letter because we wanted to update you about power grid upgrades in Taylor
Township, Union County, Ohio.

AEP Ohio representatives plan to build a 345-kilovolt (kV) transmission line extension, totaling
approximately 0.1 miles, from the existing Marysville Station located off Reed Road to Cadence Solar’s
transmission line, just outside of the station. The project is needed to interconnect a customer into the
transmission grid.

We have filed a Construction Notice for the project with the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) as the
Marysville-Cadence Solar 345 kV Transmission Line Project, Case No. 23-0099-EL-BNR.

If approved, company officials expect construction to begin spring 2024, concluding late 2024.

Please see the attached Construction Notice, which we must submit to the OPSB when we make certain
changes to our transmission facilities. The submission complies with Rule 4906-6-01, et. seq., of the
Ohio Administrative Code.

The Construction Notice to construct, operate and maintain this facility awaits review by the OPSB.
Please make this Construction Notice available to the public. We are also communicating with
landowners in the project area.

Please contact me at (614) 933-2998 or brecker@aep.com if you would like an electronic copy of the
Construction Notice or if you have any questions about this project.

Sincerely,

Bt

Brian Recker
Project Outreach Specialist
AEP Ohio



